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Review urged the Department to
“eliminate the continuation application
process for budget years within the
project period” and replace it with
“yearly program progress reports
focusing on program outcomes and
problems related to program
implementation and service delivery.”
The Department is implementing this
recommendation for as many programs
as possible beginning in fiscal year
1995. This will require all applicants for
multi-year awards to provide detailed
budget information for the total grant
period requested. The Department will
negotiate at the time of the initial award
the funding levels for each year of the
grant award. A new generic budget
form, included in this package, requests
the information needed to implement
this initiative.

By requesting detailed budget
information in the initial application for
the total project period, the need for
formal noncompeting continuation
applications in the remaining years will
be eliminated. An annual report will be
used in place of continuation
application to determine progress,
thereby relieving grantees of the burden
to resubmit assurances, certifications,
etc.

Part 111. Application Narrative

Additional Materials: Public
Reporting Burden.

Assurance—Non Construction
Programs (Standard Form 424B).

Certifications regarding Lobbying;
Debarment, Suspension, and Other
Responsibility Matters; and Drug-Free
Workplace Requirements (ED 80-0013).

Certification regarding Debarment,
Suspension, Ineligibility and Voluntary
Exclusion: Lower Tier Covered
Transaction (ED 80-0014, 9/90) and
instruction.

Note: ED 80-0014 is intended for the use
of grantees and should not be transmitted to
the Department.

Disclosure of Lobbying Activities
(Standard Form LLL) (if applicable) and
instructions; and Disclosure of Lobbying
Activities Continuation Sheet (Standard
Form LLL-A).

An applicant may submit information
on a photostatic copy of the application
and budget forms, the assurances, and
the certifications. However, the
application form, the assurances, and
the certifications must each have an
original signature. No grant may be
awarded unless a completed application
form has been received.

For Further Information Contact:
Adria White, U.S. Department of
Education, 555 New Jersey Avenue,
NW., Room 502, Washington, D.C.
20208-5644. Individuals who use a
telecommunications device for the deaf
(TDD) may call the Federal Information
Relay Service at 1-800-877-8339
between 8 a.m. and 8 p.m., Eastern time,
Monday through Friday.

Information about the Department’s
funding opportunities, including copies
of application notices for discretionary
grant competitions, can be viewed on
the Department’s electronic bulletin
board (ED Board), telephone (202) 260—
9950; or on the Internet Gopher Server
at GOPHER.ED.GOV (under
Announcements, Bulletins and Press
Releases). However, the official
application notice for a discretionary
grant competition is the notice
published in the Federal Register.

Program Authority: 20 U.S.C. 6951-6952.

Dated: February 14, 1995.

Sharon P. Robinson,
Assistant Secretary for Educational Research
and Improvement.
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